PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF HOUSING SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING SERVICES


ON 12th July 2002


TITLE: Gas Maintenance and Servicing Contract to Eccles, Irlam, Precinct, Ordsall and Blackfriars.


RECOMMENDATIONS: That the residue of the original contact term up to 31st March 2003 is granted to Enterprise Plc. 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The original contractor undertaking the Gas Maintenance and Servicing Contract to Eccles, Irlam, Precinct, Ordsall and Blackfriars (Maclean and Nuttall) went into administration in April 2002. Since that time Enterprise Plc have been undertaking the service. This report requests that the residue of the Contract up to 31st March 2003 is formally granted to Enterprise Plc.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 

(Available for public inspection)


CONTACT OFFICER: Nigel Sedman, 925 1290.


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) Eccles, Barton, Winton, Irlam, Cadishead, Kersal, Broughton, Ordsall, Blackfriars, Ordsall, Langworthy. 


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Community Strategy, Salford Pledges, Housing Investment Strategy, Environmental Strategy.


DETAILS: 

The Gas Maintenance and Servicing Contract to Eccles, Irlam, Precinct, Ordsall and Blackfriars originally commenced on 1st April 1999 for a 3 year term. The contract was subsequently extended a further year up to 31st March 2003.

The Contractor, Maclean and Nuttall, were placed into administration on 18th April 2002. As a consequence, the formal contract between the City Council and Maclean and Nuttall ceased. The administrators advised Housing Services of the administration and that Enterprise Plc had come forward to purchase part of the Maclean and Nuttall organisation on 18th April 2002. They also requested our permission for Enterprise Plc to take over the running of the contract on the same terms, conditions and rates contained within the previous agreement with Maclean and Nuttall.

In order to maintain the service, the only course of action was to allow Enterprise Plc to step in, but as we had no relevant knowledge of Enterprise Plc as a company, we informed the Administrator that the contract could not be awarded to Enterprise Plc until we were confident that Enterprise were capable of providing an effective service. 

Enterprise have now been carrying out the contract for over 2 months. Initially service performance dipped, mainly due to a lack of ready parts, and a number of gas engineers who left following their transfer to Enterprise Plc. The parts sourcing problem was quickly resolved by Enterprise who established local parts supply agreements. Enterprise also subsequently secured sufficient labour resources to satisfy both the maintenance and servicing elements of the service. 

RECOMMENDATIONS

That the remainder of the contract term up to 31st March 2003 is granted to Enterprise Plc for the following reasons:

· That Enterprise have shown sufficient expertise and commitment to provide a degree of confidence that they are capable of providing an effective service. 

· That Enterprise Plc are willing to honour the former contract terms and rates, so that the administration of Maclean and Nuttall will not place additional financial burden on the HRA.

· That the formal engagement of Enterprise Plc represents the only realistic means of ensuring that the servicing programme for 2002/2003 is achieved and we fulfill our legal obligations as a landlord. 
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